Assistant Superintendent’s Report
November Board Meeting
November 15, 2021

Events of Note in November

Gentry High School
e Softball

Kyleigh Wheaton and Mazzi Jones signed their national letters of intent to
continue their softball and academic careers in college on November 10th.
Kyleigh will attend Harding and Mazzi will be going to Crowder.
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FFA and Ag Education

o

10 students attended the national FFA convention in Indianapolis, IN. Students
attend workshops, career fair booths, and Sessions with keynote speakers. It
was an amazing experience for these students.

Jonathan Digby, Lucas Guinn, Bailey Lemke, and Robert Baker competed at
Nationals in Meats Evaluation. As a team they earned a Silver Medal,
Individually - Lucas, Jonathan, and Bailey earned a Silver Medal and Robert
earned a Bronze. These kids spent a lot of time studying/practicing for this
competition, we are super proud of them.

Fruit Sales are going on and will end Friday the 12th with delivery before
Christmas break

Students in the Agriculture classes helped to repaint and put out Footballs and
Megaphones to celebrate the Football team making it to State Playoffs

FFA Completed 5 Christmas Shoeboxes to be sent overseas to children

First Fall Floral Subscription arranged by Plant classes will go out next week

Canned Food drive will take place after Thanksgiving break



Family and Consumer Science
e This last month we had a halloween war cake and pumpkin competition. It was a great

way for my Food Safety and Nutrition class to have a fun competition. The teachers
judged the cake displays.

e In my Lifespan development class we did a baby egg project. Students got to decorate
a boiled egg and create a crib for the baby. They were required to keep their baby with
them all week and do a reflection each day.

Gentry Middle School

https://[docs.google.com/presentation/d/1ceiuOlJwVYyi4t3HT1u3
1 ThHEYM5BK7s9-D69KNNQY/edit?usp=sharing

Gentry Intermediate School

GIS held their Penny War fundraiser and had a staff talent show as a reward.



https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1ceiuOIJwVYyi4t3HT1u31_ThHEYM5BK7s9-D69KNNQY/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1ceiuOIJwVYyi4t3HT1u31_ThHEYM5BK7s9-D69KNNQY/edit?usp=sharing

GIS will have a canned food drive this week. This student-led project was presented and
organized by students in third grade.

Mrs. Natasha has started a gratitude tree to be displayed in the main hallway.

Gentry Primary School

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1vquGngVaghYdWG6tbeQSV
SOuvORCmLIvzKVyuuJHqg10/edit?usp=sharing

ESOL Department

We have two students who have achieved the Arkansas Seal of Biliteracy.

Family and Community Engagement (Elementary)

GPS just completed a STEM day on November 8. Every classroom participated and were able
to take part in many STEM challenges. 2nd grade invited Science and STEM specialists
Jenny Gammill and Carley Geanolous to lead students in activities exploring with Ozobots and

coding.



https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1vquGnqVaghYdWG6tbeQSVSOuv0RCmLIvzKVyuuJHq10/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1vquGnqVaghYdWG6tbeQSVSOuv0RCmLIvzKVyuuJHq10/edit?usp=sharing

